
St Patrick’s Catholic Primary School 

Cnr Melbourne & York Street (PO Box 4085) East Gosford NSW 2250 

T: 4325 1159   E: speg@dbb.catholic.edu.au   W: www.spegdbb.catholic.edu.au 

 

Family Mass 

Children’s Liturgy every 9am Mass 

except in school holidays 

 

P & F Meeting 

Wednesday 2 June 7pm 

 

 

St Patrick’s Hall 

Enquires and bookings please call the 

school office 

 

 

Outside School Hours Care 

E: eastgosford.oshc@dbb.org.au 

or phone 0408 165 671 

or visit the school website 

 

 

The Uniform Shop 

phone 0412 087 696 

opening hours during school terms 

Tuesday 

8.30am – 10.30am 

Also 1st Friday of every month 

2.00pm – 4.00pm 

The uniform shop can be contacted 

outside of business hours by email 

stpatricksprimary@alinta.com.au 

payments can be made direct to  

Alinta Apparel in the form of cash, 

credit card, or debit credit card 

NO CHEQUES 

uniform price list  & online shopping 

available at 

http://www.alintaapparel.com.au/alinta/ 

 

2nd Hand Uniform Shop 

Fortnightly Friday 2pm  

or as advised. 

Contact Louise 0407 100 433 

 

Canteen 

Infants: Wednesday & Friday 

Primary: Wednesday & Friday 

Rostered volunteers please give  

24 hours’ notice if you are unable to 

attend 
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      Enews 8                                 4 June 2021  

From our  Principal  Mrs Cheryl Walsh….. 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

I am very pleased to be back at school after my two weeks leave, although I do 

wish the weather was warmer! This week I have interviewed 45 families who are 

wishing to enrol their children for Kindergarten next year. I have more interviews 

planned for next week.  

If there are any families or friends who wish to enrol their child for Kindergarten 

next year, can I ask that you return your completed application form asap and 

make an appointment to meet with me. Over the next two weeks Mrs Donna 

Ristuccia will be running Screeners for our 2022 Kindergarten students. Official 

letters of Offer will be sent to parents before the end of the term. 

Primary Gates 

Finally the Primary gates will be ready on Monday. They will be  

commissioned over the weekend. This means that when a primary 

student arrives late or leaves early, parents can buzz the office, we 

will be able to release the gate for you to enter the school, BUT  

parents now have to remember to use the KIOSK near the Canteen 

to sign in or out your child. So please don’t leave you child at the 

front gate if you are late. YOU CANNOT USE YOUR  

PHONE TO SIGN YOUR CHILD IN OR OUT ON COMPASS 

FOR A PARTIAL ABSENCE. 

Welcome to Mrs Cheryl Frazer 

As previously communicated, we interviewed for a new 

Music Teacher after Mrs Morris changed her role to a 

permanent full time classroom teacher. I am very pleased 

to announce that last week Mrs Cheryl Frazer joined our 

staff as our new Music Teacher. Mrs Frazer has been the 

Music Teacher at St John’s Woy Woy for a number of 

years. I am sure you will join me in welcoming Ms Frazer 

to our school. 

Return of Mrs Osling 

It is great news that Mrs Osling returned to Year 3 this week after her illness over 

the past months. Mrs Osling is very excited to be back at school and the Year 3 

students are equally excited to have their teacher back as well. 

Parent Teacher Interviews and Reports 

The Semester 1 Reports will be made available to you on Friday 18th June. You 

will be able to access these through Compass. This year the Report Comment 

will be different. As a staff we decided that the comment would be much shorter. 

The reason for this is because by the end of this term parents will have had the 

opportunity to meet with their child’s teacher twice, one in Term 1 and again this 

term in Week 10. Please take this opportunity once again to organise a meeting 

with the class teachers. 



 The Parent Teacher Interviews will run over two afternoons/evenings this year – Tuesday 22/6 and 

Wednesday 23/6, and there may be some times during the day on these days, when the class teachers 

have their release. A compass feed will be sent out to parents once these times have been finalised. 

Culture Survey 

Thank you to all the parents who completed the Catholic Schools Broken Bay (CSBB) Culture Survey.  

Although I have not received the results for our school, I do know that our Director Danny Casey was very 

impressed with the results. That there was a strong correlation between the desired values for parents, 

staff and students and those currently evident in our schools. Once I have received the results for the 

school I will share them with you. 

Canteen Survey 

Thank you to all the parents who took the time to complete the 

Canteen Survey. It was great read through your responses. For 

those parents who said they could help out in the canteen  

occasionally, someone from the P & F will be in touch with you 

before the end of the term so we can organise the roster for 

Term 3. We also hope to share some information about the  

responses, to answer some questions etc before the end of the 

term. 

Playgroups 

Last week we had our first playgroup 

which was well attended. We have  

another planned for 16
th
 June and then 

two more in August – 2nd & 27th.  

Hopefully more families will be able to 

join us for one or more of these  

sessions. 

Thank you for your continued support. 

Cheryl 

SCHOOL PAYMENTS 

BPAY IS OUR PREFERRED METHOD  OF PAYMENT  FOR 

SCHOOL FEES 

EFTPOS  — OVER THE PHONE OR IN PERSON AT THE 

OFFICE FOR SCHOOL FEES 

COMPASS PAY IS SOMETIMES USED FOR  

REPRESENATIVE SPORT  

(Some parents used this method for our recent  

Mothers Day Stall, this does not allow us to track  

purchases for students, please let us know if your child 

did not receive a gift) 

QKR! IS USED FOR LUNCH ORDERS AND SPECIAL 

EVENTS EG MOTHERS DAY STALL. YEAR 6 SHIRTS ETC. 

FOR SECURITY REASONS—WE PREFER NO CASH TO 

COME INTO THE SCHOOL  

 

 

NOW THAT COVID  RESTRICTIONS HAVE EASED (FOR 

THE MOMENT) WE ARE LOOKING AT BRINGING OUR 

PARENT  READING VOLOUNTEERS INTO THE  

CLASSROOMS AGAIN 

MRS DONNA RISTUCCIA  OUR LEARNING SUPPORT 

TEACHER WILL BE ORGANISING THIS IN THE  

FOLLOWING WEEKS  

 

 



 FROM OUR RELIGIOUS EDUCATION CO-ORDINATOR  MS FIONA BOLTON 

 

National Reconciliation Week is celebrated from 27 

May to 3 June every year.   It is a time for all Australi-

ans to engage in shared histories and cultures and 

understand how we can all work towards reconcilia-

tion. 

The theme for 2021 More than a word. Reconciliation 
takes action, urges the reconciliation movement to-
wards braver and more impactful action. 2021 marks 
twenty years of Reconciliation, recognising that Rec-
onciliation must live in our hearts, minds and actions 
as we move forward, creating a nation strengthened by respectful relationships between the wider 
Australian community, and Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander peoples.  
This week we commemorated National Reconciliation Week within our school through liturgy and learning 

activities as we recognise that Reconciliation is an education process and the key to positive change. 

Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander Histories and Cultures form a crucial part of the Australian 

curriculum within all our Key Learning Areas, providing the opportunity for all students to gain a 

deeper understanding of First Nations cultures, traditions and stories. No matter how young or 

what kind of background, students can begin to engage in learning more through impactful stories, 

created by First Nations people.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Confirmation   
This weekend we pray for all our students receiving confirmation. May they call on the Gifts of The 

Holy Spirit that they receive at Confirmation to support them throughout their journey of Faith.  

Congratulations 

Congratulations to both Father Greg and Father Paul as they celebrate the anniversaries of their 

ordination; Father Greg 10 years and Father Paul 1 year. We are very blessed to gave you in our 

parish. 

 

https://nrw.reconciliation.org.au/2021/03/23/more-than-a-word-reconciliation-takes-action/
https://nrw.reconciliation.org.au/2021/03/23/more-than-a-word-reconciliation-takes-action/


 PARENT RESOURCES FOR eSAFETY 

Last Friday, Senior Constable Peter Hughes from the School Liaison Unit 
at Gosford Police Station, visited and spoke to our Stage 3 students about 
the importance of being safe online. Although it is recommended that 
children do not have social media accounts before the age of 13, many of 
our students are already accessing various social media platforms  
including Tik Tok and online games.  Social media exposes our children to 
bullying and contact from strangers purporting to be someone else, often 
adults pretending to be children or other people cyber bullying 
them.  Senior Constable Hughes talked to our students about the risks of 
being online before 13 years of age, ways to keep safe online, what to do 
if you become a target of cyber bullying and the personal consequences of negative online behaviour.  Whilst we 
hear a lot of important messages, one student recalled that “what goes online, stays online”.  

We also learnt about the Grandma rule – before making a post consider whether you would send or share it with 
your grandmother. 

If you would like to know more about eSafety as a parent, or advice on how to discuss cyber safety with your child, 
there are some excellent resources provided by the Office of the eSafety Commissioner via the following link: 
https://www.esafety.gov.au/parents/resources 

HEALTH HUSTLE  - SPORTS DRESS UP DAY—FRUIT GALORE 

https://www.esafety.gov.au/parents/resources


 Sports News 

Broken Bay Rugby Union  

Congratulations to Liam Thompson and Jack Reynell on selection in the Broken Bay 

Rugby Team for the Polding Trials in Forbes. Jack and Liam play in the forwards. We 

look forward to hearing how they go at the Carnival on Monday 21
st
 June.  

 

 

 

Cross Country 

What a glorious day we all had at 
Fagan Park for the Diocesan Cross 
Country. Our school was well  
represented with Lorenzo,  

Tahlia, Ashton, Robbie, Ava,  
Kowhai, Carys and Aaditya.  
Parents, teachers and children all 
walked the course together first, 
that was enough for me! 

Then the children ran the course in 
their age groups, they all did this 
with enthusiasm and gusto.  

Congratulations and good luck to 
Lorenzo and Tahlia who made it to 
the next level, they will complete at 
the NSW Catholic Schools  
Championships   

held at Sydney Motorsport Park 
Eastern Creek on Tuesday 8 June. 

Carmen Hartz 



 

YEAR 1 EXCURSION TO ELIZABETH FARM 



 PADDIES….. 

What is it? Our parish youth group which involves a night of friendly 

Who can come? Any child in year 5, 6, 7 or 8. Where is it held? In St Patrick’s School Hall. 

When is it held? Every second Friday night during school terms, from 7pm - 9pm. 

Remaining dates for Term 2 – June 4th 

& June 18th How much? $2 per child 

What would you need to do? When 

dropping off and picking up your child 

we need an adult to enter the hall with 

your child to sign them in and out. We 

also need a contact and medical details 

form to be filled out the first night your 

child attends. 

More Information: At pint sized paddies 

our nights consist mainly of games, 

some team games and some individual, 

that encourage a little teamwork and 

help the children to make friends with 

children in other year groups as well as 

having fun with their own grade. 

All Children attending paddies must 

wear closed in shoes such as some of 

the games do involve running. Shoes 

must be kept on throughout the night 

due to safety reasons. All children must 

also bring along a water bottle. 

Due to COVID restrictions we require all 

children wishing to attend, to RSVP by 

either emailing us at pintsizedpad-

dies@gmail.com, messaging our Face-

book page called “Pint Sized Paddies” 

or texting us on 0423 243 285. 

If you have any questions feel free to 

contact us on any of the above. 

From Mrs Hartz in the Library and LARC (Learning and Resource Centre) 

 

Congratulations to Isabella and Amelia in 5B who have completed the Premier's 

Reading Challenge for 2021. 

Kindergarten, Year 1 and Year 2 students are reading lots of wonderful stories to 

add to their Reading Logs and the primary children are borrowing great books from 

the LARC to complete their challenge.  

Keep up the reading! “Today a reader, tomorrow a leader.” – Margaret Fuller 

 



 FROM MR LEE SULLIVAN  

 

Great day for our 8 boys who 

combined with OLR Wyoming to 

play in the Catholic Schools 

RL ... boys did awesome alt-

hough we didn’t win a game, a 

draw in our last game was our 

highlight. Jesse and Liam scored 

sensational tries. Great to see 

our boys doing so well. A big 

thanks to our awesome parents 

who were there to cheer them on.  

So proud of these boys Mateo, Lincoln, Jesse, Liam, Nat, Max, Robbie and Kia. As 

well big thanks to OLR.... well done boys.... 

 



 

NCCD fact sheet for parents  

Fact sheet for parents, guardians 

and carers (nccd.edu.au)  

 
MINI VINNIES WINTER APPEAL  

 

The Mini Vinnies team are collecting snack food 

items (list attached) to make food packs to be dis-

tributed to the homeless and those in need. If you 

are shopping in the next fortnight and are able 

to  purchase one of the snack item from the list it 

would really help the team. Please send it in to 

your child's class and the Mini Vinnies team will 

collect these to make them into snack packs for 

distribution 

 

We will end our Winter Appeal on Friday of week 

9 with a Pyjama Day. Students will be able to 

come into school in their PJ's. We will be collect-

ing snack items up until then or a gold coin dona-

tion on Friday 18th June.  

 

https://www.nccd.edu.au/sites/default/files/fact%20sheet%20for%20parents%20guardians%20and%20carers.pdf
https://www.nccd.edu.au/sites/default/files/fact%20sheet%20for%20parents%20guardians%20and%20carers.pdf


 P & F Meeting – 02 June 2021 

 

Last night we had our Term 2 P & F meeting, thank you to all those who were able to come.  We 

discussed upcoming fundraising events as well as the canteen.  We are looking at adding Chicken 

Fingers back on the lunch order menu.  Keep an eye out on our canteen Facebook page. 

 

Bingo Night 

 

Our Bingo night will be held on Saturday 24th July at Terrigal Bowling club approx. time 6.30pm.  10 Games to 

be played (line games and full house games will be played).  More details to come in the next newsletter.  

Tickets will be on sale on QKR shortly, please stay tunned to Facebook when tickets go on sale.  Tickets will 

be $15 per person which includes your bingo book and dabber. 

 

Unfortunately, no children will be able to attend.    

 

Bingo Prizes/ Auction Items/ Raffle so far and a massive thank you to the following:  

 

· Tyrrell’s 2016 Shiraz signed by Adam Crouch & NSW Premier, Gladys Berejiklian.  (Donated by Adam Crouch). 
· Carillion 2018 Sauv Blanc Chardonnay signed by Adam Crouch & NSW Premier, Gladys Berejiklian.  (Donated 

by Adam Crouch) 
· x4 $25 McDonalds Vouchers 
· Hunter Valley Zoo Family Pass  
· x2 Family Vouchers Erina Ice Arena 
· Studio CCVR 2 x 1 hour VR experience vouchers to you  
· Monkey Mania x2 Family Passes 
· Kidsworld at impact Centre Erina entry for 3 children 

· 30 m retractable hose real from Hoselink 

· Irukandji Family Pass (2 adults 2 kids)  

· Big 4 holiday parks membership 

· Australian Turf Club ( Horse Racing) 4 General Admission tickets (entry into either Rosehill/ Randwick/
Canterbury Park or Warwick Farm) 

· $50 Repco voucher Donated by Marcus Bramham from Century 21 Erina  

· x2 Raging Waters Sydney Single Day Admission 
· Family Pass for 2 Adults and 2 Children to Taronga Western Plains Zoo in Dubbo  

· Taronga Zoo Sydney family pass for two adults and two children.  

· Australian Reptile Park Pass 

· 60 Min Virtual Reality experience at VRROOM Entertainment located at Diggers at the Entrance.  

· $200 Pearls on the Beach Gift Voucher – Donated by Liesl Tesch MP 

· $100 Five Star Day Spa – Donated by Nicole 

· X4 $25 KFC Vouchers. 

· 6 Bunnings Vouchers 

· The Entertainment Grounds (previously known as Gosford Race Club) 4 members lounge tickets including a 3 
course luncheon for 4 people 

· First aid kit donated by Survival 

· Central Coast Laser Tag 

· Edwards Family Butchery $30 Voucher  

· Mantra Ettalong 4 bedroom penthouse (sleeps 11 people) 2 nights midweek (subject to availability) 

 
Our next P & F Meeting is on Wednesday 2nd June.  We look forward to seeing our regulars and we welcome any new parents 

and/or carers who would like to take part.  If you have any feedback and your unable to attend our P & F Meeting, please email 

Rachael – rach380@hotmail.com or Louise – louise.bridekirk@bigpond.com. 

 

School Disco 

Lock in Friday 5 November for our school disco – further details will be given later in the 

year   

 

Next P & F Meeting 

Our next P & F Meeting will be held on Wednesday 25th August 7pm 

 

 

NEWS FROM OUR P & F COMMITTEE  



 

 

NEWS FROM OUR P & F COMMITTEE CONT’D 

Here is the link to our  

Canteen  

Facebook Page 

Week Date Infants Primary 

JUNE 

7. Wednesday 2nd Yvette Zurek-Morris 
Trish Noble 

Lorraine Hughes 

  Friday 4th     

  9:30am – 11:30am     

  11:00am – 2:00pm     

  Or ALL DAY Steph & Eileen Amy Whitworth 
Kristy Smith 

  Wednesday 9th Jacqueline Timary 
Sarah Jiminez 

  

8. Friday11th     

  9:30am – 11:30am     

  11:00am – 2:00pm     

  Or ALL DAY   Lorraine Hughes 
Rachael Playle 

9. Wednesday 16th Suzanne Simpkins 
Vanessa Potter 
  

Lorraine Hughes 

  Friday 18th     

  9:30am – 11:30am     

  11:00am – 2:00pm     

  Or ALL DAY Danielle Williams   

10. Wednesday 23rd Jacqueline Timary 
Sarah Jiminez 

Lorraine Hughes 

  Friday 25th PUPIL FREE DAY PUPIL FREE DAY 

  9:30am – 11:30am     

  11:00am – 2:00pm     

  Or ALL DAY     

Canteen update 

Thanks to all of our wonderful volunteers who ensure both canteens have been open each and every week this term. Attached is 

the most recent roster – please contact Louise on 0407 100 433 or comment on ‘Our Kids Canteen’ Facebook page if you can 

help. 

We are trialling Gluten Free sausage rolls, so please if you have a gluten free child, we welcome your feedback with new menu 

items. We are currently looking at options that will increase our capacity on the primary canteen. 

Thank you to those that completed our canteen survey.  We will provide you with feedback shortly. 

  

Please see below our updated canteen roster for term 2.  

  

https://www.facebook.com/groups/1150373901753074/?multi_permalinks=1154178634705934&notif_id=1560382830249831&notif_t=group_activity


 

 

 
 

Catechist teaching positions are now available Thursdays for Year 5/6 classes, Gosford PS @ 
8.55 am and East Gosford PS @ 12.30 pm, this is a great age group for our Ministry, the Chil-
dren are engaging and are eager to learn about our Faith.   

We also require people for Relief teaching to support our existing Catechists.    

Relief teaching would typically require a once a term commitment.  

No previous experience needed.  Basic requirements;  

Working With Children Check (WWCC)  

and Minimal training supported by the diocese.   

If you are able to Volunteer approximately one hour to  

prepare and 30 minutes to present the lesson to the Children;   

Please telephone Raelene 0499 995 292 or email 

direct saintpatsccd@acs.net.au  

CATECHISTS NEEDED 

mailto:saintpatsccd@acs.net.au


 


